November 2013 Report 
I have to start this month by apologising for not attending as many Parish & Town council meetings as I would have liked to, due to the Talking Oxfordshire Road Shows. During November and December I will be attending Home to School Transport meetings which means that I won’t get back into my normal routine until the New Year.

The month of October was dominated by the ‘Talking Oxfordshire’ road shows, where the County Council went around the county explaining that despite having made savings of £127 million since 2010 and planned savings of £74 million, we now have to find another £61 million of savings, bringing the total to £262 million. This will obviously mean changes to the way we deliver services and perhaps stopping some altogether. We understand how valued some services are and all comments will be taken into consideration.
There is an additional meeting at the MEC at Marlborough school on 21st November concentrating on rural issues; please come along to voice any concerns you may have.

The budget proposals will go to the Performance Scrutiny meeting on 16th December then to Cabinet on 28th January, before finally being debated at Full Council on 18th February 2014.

The Home to School transport policy will be out for consultation during November.  It’s important that we update the policy and the new proposals should provide comfort to those with concerns, whilst delivering much needed savings.
I was delighted to attend the Stonesfield Library volunteers’ evening which was the formal launch of the new service to ensure that the library maintains its opening hours.

Despite having to attend to the overall issues of the county, I’m still out and about in the Woodstock division; please don’t hesitate to contact me should you require assistance.
READY FOR WINTER

We have enjoyed the best summer since 2006 but the weather is changing, with a noticeable drop in the temperature. The County Council has been planning the winter maintenance programme throughout the summer to be ready for the frosts that will occur. All grit bins should be full by the end of October but please contact us if any in your area have not been filled.  We work with Town & Parish Councils so that they have plans in place to assist in clearing the snow during the bad weather. There will be a series of road shows during October to explain what is available. If you require further information, please contact Paul Wilson, the Adverse Weather Manager.

FUNDING OPPORTUNITIES
There are a number of funds available to local organisations in the Division.

· Councillors’ Community Budgets

We have continued to fund these popular local funds to support local organisations. If you know of any organisations that might be interested, please contact me or seek further information at http://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/cms/content/councillor-community-budgets
· Area Stewardship Funding

These are continuing but are now organised differently. I will attend meetings with other councillors in my locality to pool our funds together for greater effect where possible. It is used to fund highway issues in particular.

· Chillout Fund

We have continued a £100,000 fund to support projects for children and young people across the county. More information is available at http://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/cms/content/chill-out-fund-youth-activities-and-projects
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